NEVADA COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE



KEITH ROYAL SHERIFF/CORONER PUBLIC ADMINISTRATOR

NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Board Agenda Memo

MEETING DATE: September 26, 2017

TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: Keith Royal, Sheriff-Coroner-Public Administrator

SUBJECT: Resolution approving the submission of an application to the US

Department of Justice for the 2017 Justice Assistance Grant in the amount of \$14,262 for the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 and

acknowledging associated public hearing

RECOMMENDATION: Conduct Public Hearing and Adopt Resolution

<u>FUNDING</u>: Funding from this Federal grant, if received, would impact the Sheriff's Services Budget for FY 17/18.

BACKGROUND: Nevada County has participated in the U.S. Department of Justice, Justice Assistance Grant (JAG) program, (formerly the Local Law Enforcement Block Grant Program (LLEBG)) since FY 96-97. This formula grant is offered by the U.S. Department of Justice, Bureau of Justice Assistance, Office of Justice Programs. We are pleased to advise the Board that Nevada County is eligible to receive \$14,262 for the FY 2017-18. The grant requires a public hearing be held to provide an opportunity for community input as well as submission of an application. Due to a very short window of time allowed to apply for this grant, the Sheriff's Office has already submitted an application for this grant.

This grant may be used for technical assistance, training, personnel, equipment supplies, contractual support, and information systems for criminal justice in one or more designated purpose areas. It is anticipated that the 2017 Justice Assistance Grant will be used to partially fund the purchase of replacement computers and related peripheral equipment.

Initiated and Approved by: Keith Royal